
   
 

WARNING LETTER 

Date:   March 6, 2020 

TO:                  david@vivifyholistic.ca –  David Raes, Vivify Holistic Clinic                                             
272 Wellington Street                                                   
Sarnia, ON, Canada, N7T 1H2 

RE:                  Unapproved and Misbranded Products Related to Coronavirus Disease 2019 
(COVID-19) 

This is to advise you that the United States Food and Drug Administration (FDA) and the 
Federal Trade Commission reviewed your website at the Internet address 
https://coronavirusdefense.com in February 2020. We also reviewed your Facebook website at 
https://www.facebook.com/vivifyholistic/ where you direct consumers to your website 
https://coronavirusdefense.com to purchase your products. The FDA has determined that your 
website offers products for sale in the United States and that these products are intended to 
mitigate, prevent, treat, cure or diagnose COVID-191 in people.  
FDA has determined that these products are unapproved new drugs sold in violation of section 
505(a) of the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act (FD&C Act), 21 U.S.C. 355(a).  
Furthermore, these products are misbranded drugs under section 502 of the FD&C Act, 21 
U.S.C. 352. The introduction or delivery for introduction of these products into interstate 






